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Rye Twp. Municipal Bldg. 
1775 New Valley Road 
Marysville, PA  17053-9419 
  
Office Hours:           
Monday -- Friday   
9:00 AM to 3:00 PM  
   
Board of Supervisors:     
4th Tuesday, 7:00 PM   
 

Planning Commission:      
1st Tuesday, 7:30 PM  
 

Recreation Board:          
2nd Monday, 7:00 PM, 
except for December, 
when there is no meeting. 

 Township  

              Office 

 C L O S E D  
 

Columbus Day-October 14 
No change in trash schedule. 

 
Veterans’ Day - November 11 
 No change in trash schedule. 

 
Thanksgiving Holiday - 
November 28 and 29 
No change in trash schedule. 

 
Deer Season  -  Dec. 2 
No change in trash schedule. 

 
Christmas Day - Dec. 25 
No change in trash schedule 
 

2025 

New Year’s Day -  Jan. 1 

No change in trash schedule 

 

Rye Twp. Office Employees 
717-957-2348  

 
Secretary/Treasurer 

Daisy Lightner 
 

P/T Clerk 
Nancy Sunday 

 
 

Email:  ryetwp@ptd.net 

SUPERVISORS ’ NEWS  
The November & December monthly board meetings at 
the Township will be changed to the following Tuesdays: 

7:00 PM on November 12 and  December 17. 

2025 Organization meeting is 7 PM, Monday, Jan. 6. 

The November Planning Commission Meeting will be 
rescheduled due to Election Day to:  

7:30 PM, Wednesday, November 6 

Chief Assessor Randy Waggoner & Deputy Assessor 
Darla McNaughton of Perry County will be in attendance 
at the November 12, 2024 Supervisor’s meeting to 
provide an update relating to the County-wide Reassess-
ment and to provide a tentative timeline for what property 
owners can expect. The next step will be the mailing of 
data verification forms to each property owner.  These 
forms should be reviewed for accuracy and promptly 
returned as they are utilized by the County in evaluating 
the assessed value.  The new reassessment of your 
property will be in effect for the 2026 tax year. 

** 

COUNTY-WIDE  REASSESSMENT 

Rye Township, Perry County 

RECREATION  BOARD  EVENT HIGHLIGHTS  

Congratulations to our  First Ever Chili 
Cook-Off winners:  Emma Lingle, 1st 
Place and John Ritter, Sr., 2nd place. 

Congratulations to Sammy Colon, who  
won the prize for catching the largest fish, 
a 16” rainbow trout at the Fishing Derby. 
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HALLOWEEN  

PARTY 
 

Saturday, October 19 — 6  to 8 PM 

Marysville Lions Club Building 

      A joint event sponsored by the Rye   
       Township Recreation Board and  

the Marysville Lions Club.  

  ALL AGES WELCOME!   

     Costume Judging for ages                    

          13 years & Younger begins   
promptly at  6:15 PM.   

  Featuring  Food, Hayrides,                  
Face painting, and 

An Awesome Haunted Trail 
      Hosted by Local Boy Scouts.          

Bring along a flashlight! 

      Event for residents of  Marysville,   
Rye Township, and Perdix. 

198 Overcrest Rd. 
Marysville, PA 17053 

Marysville Fire Company News 
Perry County’s 63rd Annual 

Veteran’s Day Parade 
Saturday, November 2, 2024 

11:00 AM  —  Newport, PA 

Rain time:  1 PM, weather permitting 

Come out and show your support as we honor our   
Veteran’s and active duty soldiers and their families. 
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Oil on canvas painting by Newbold H. Trotter on display at the  
Harrisburg Museum depicting  railroad transportation at Rock-
ville Bridge,1883. This two-track iron truss bridge was erected  
in 1877 to replace a single track wooden span from the late 
1840s. In 1902, PRR replaced this bridge with the current   
stone arch viaduct that stands today– one of the longest such 
railroad bridges ever built.   Photo provided by Brittany Baksa. 

All proceeds benefit this local volunteer fire company. 
 

       When:  November 9, 2024 
       What:   Holiday shopping; 9 AM to 2 PM   
               Chicken Bar-b-que; 10 AM until Sold Out 

       Where: Marysville Fire House, Cameron Street 
*                      
Come out and support various vendors & crafters to begin 

your Holiday shopping early all under one roof. Contact 

Katie Hornberger at 570-772-4516 to register. 
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DATE HOLIDAY Trash Collection Day 

(If Other than Regular Tuesday) 

Monday, October  14, 2024 Columbus Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Monday, November 11, 2024 Veterans’ Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

November 28 & 29, 2024 Thanksgiving Holiday OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Monday, December 2, 2024 Deer Season OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Wednesday, December 25, 2024 Christmas Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Wednesday,  January 1, 2025 New Year’s Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Monday, February 17, 2025 Presidents’ Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

TOWNSHIP  HOLIDAY  SCHEDULE 

Marysville Borough 
Halloween Parade 

 Monday, October 21 

6:30 PM 
Rain Date:  October 28 

If you would like to participate in the parade, the 
registration form is online at marysvilleboro.com.  
Click on the Recreation tab.  Or call the borough 
office at 717-957-3110 . Prizes will be awarded. 

The parade begins at the Perry Masonic Lodge 
located on Sylvan Street, travels South on  Maple 
Avenue, crosses Valley Street to Verbeke Street, 
makes a right to Church street and ends at the 
Bethany United Methodist church. 

TOWNSHIP STILL RECOVERING FROM TROPICAL STORM DEBBY  

   Trick or Treat 
 

         October 31, 2024 
 

      6 PM – 8 PM   

 

 
 
October 16 Lasagna, Pepper Slaw, Roll & dessert 
  Place order by October 11 — $12 
 

November 20 THANKSGIVING LUNCHEON — $12  
  Place order by November 15 
 

December 18 Chicken or Ham Pot Pie — sold by the quart 
  Place order by December 13 — $10 a quart 

 (Pick up only between 11 am and 12 noon) 

To order call Vicki Heisley at the Center at (717) 957-2525. 

MARYSVILLE/RYE SENIOR CENTER MEALS  
198 Leonard Street, Marysville 

In the early daylight hours of Friday, August 9, 2024, Tropical Storm Debby 

moved through Rye Township producing torrential downpours with reports   

of 6” to 8” of rain falling in a portion of the Township near the eastern 

boundary leaving debris, flooded roadways, downed trees, and damaged  

culverts. We thank the Road Crew for their help during and after the storm.  

The culvert on Heisley Lane was substantially damaged and the roadway 

undermined.  An emergency permit was  approved by PA DEP, temporary 

repairs were made by the road crew,  and the road was reopened restricted 

to “One Lane” traffic  until the culvert replacement is engineered, the permit 

approved, and the project bid, with completion estimated to be sometime in 

the new year 2025.  Please exercise caution when driving on Heisley Lane.   
 

The picture on the right shows Bryson Hollow Run overtopping New Valley 
Road near Tower Road.  Township engineer, Max Stoner, PE,  is in the     
process of  evaluating this culvert also for replacement.   



Rye Township Office 

1775 New Valley Road 

Marysville, PA  17053-9419 

Phone:  (717) 957-2348 

Fax:      (717) 957-9419 

PA State Police:  (717) 567-3110 

Emergency:   

 

1-717-582-4311  Perry Co. Dispatch  

Non-Emergency number 

Email: ryetwp@ptd.net  

Website:  www.ryetwp.com 
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Rye Township, Perry County 
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November 5       7 AM to 8 PM 
Township bldg., 1775 New Valley Rd.  

LAST DAY TO REGISTER 

OCTOBER 21, 2024  

LAST DAY TO APPLY for MAIL IN 
BALLOT— OCTOBER 29, 2024 

Check out the Marysville/Rye Library 
food stand when you come to vote. 

It’s not too early to begin preparing for the heating sea-
son.  Here are a few tips to take care of ahead of time: 

      Make sure to have a qualified professional inspect & ser-
vice your furnace & chimney during the last twelve months. 

 Have a covered metal container ready to use  to dispose 
of cooled ashes.  Keep the container at least 10 feet from 

      the home or nearby buildings. 

      Make sure portable heaters have automatic shut-offs. 

      Plug portable space heaters directly into an outlet.  

      Test your smoke alarms and test your carbon monoxide 

       alarms to make sure they are working.  Install one on 

       every level of the home and inside each bedroom. 

Make sure children understand to stay at least 3 feet away  
from fireplaces, stoves, or space heaters.     Stay Safe!  

   

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS ENDS 

 Turn Clocks Back  

  Sunday, NOVEMBER 3 

 

  “We can complain because                         
roses have thorns, or rejoice                   
because thorns have roses.”   

         Alphonse Karr 
 

                 “Happy Thanksgiving!”    

HELP WANTED  

PART-TIME SEASONAL 

SNOW PLOW DRIVERS    

AS NEEDED 

Applications available at the Township 
office. (717) 957-2348.  $20.00 per hour. 
CDL License a plus, but not required. 

** Thank You to Jennifer McNeal for the photograph on the front 
page of  a gorgeous sunset in the September sky in the western 
end of the Township overlooking rolling hills, fields of hay bales, 
and mountains.  Rye Township is truly a beautiful place to live. 

         To pay your Garbage Fee online, please 
         go to pamunicipalservice.com and click 
         on the Pay Now button.  You will be able 
to make a one-time payment or to establish an account to 
receive and pay bills online.  Questions or concerns? 
Please contact PAMS at 1-800-828-0101. 

GET AHEAD OF THE WINTER FREEZE   


